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By Sarah Potts, Ph.D. 
Extension Specialist, Dairy and Beef 

Welcome to the second issue of the Maryland Milk Moos!  

The goal of this newsletter is to disseminate news and up-to-

date dairy management information to Marylandôs dairy 

producers.  If there is a particular topic that you are interested 

in, please reach out to me (sbpotts@umd.edu). 

As we enter the fall harvest season, we remind everyone to 

observe farm safety precautions.  Stay alert and be aware of 

your surroundings when operating equipment.   Those on foot 

should keep a respectful distance and be sure that they are 

always within view of the equipment operator. Take extra 

precaution when transporting equipment on public roads and 

keep alert for aggressive drivers.  Prepare and service 

equipment in advance to ensure it is functioning properly and 

be sure that equipment operators are properly trained and 

well-rested to help avoid accidents. 

Thereôs still time to apply for USDAôs Coronavirus Food 

Assistance Program (CFAP) if you have not done so already. 

The deadline has been extended to September 11, 2020.    

Dairy producers are eligible for $6.18/cwt on first quarter milk 

production plus payments for cull cows, bull calves, and corn 

silage inventories.  Contact your local FSA office or visit 

https://www.farmers.gov/cfap for additional details. 
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Incorporating Winter Forages into the 

Feeding Program 

By Sarah Potts, Ph.D. 
Extension Specialist, Dairy and Beef 

Historically, cover crops were utilized to reduce erosion and 

increase soil organic matter during the winter months.  In a 

traditional system, these crops are planted in the early to mid-

fall after corn or soybean harvest and are killed prior to spring 

planting.  In recent years, double-cropping these winter forage 

species to increase forage supply has become popular.  

Instead of killing the cover crop before spring planting, 

producers harvest and store the forage for later feeding.  A 

winter annual double-cropping system allows producers to 

take advantage of the environmental benefits of cover crops 

while expanding and diversifying the forage inventory on their 

farm.  This system has been particularly useful for producers 

who need additional forage due to poor growing conditions 

the year before. 
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Winter cereal grains, including rye, wheat, oats, barley, and 

triticale, are popular choices for producing harvested forages 

in a winter annual double-crop system.  These forages are 

harvested in the early spring and are often used to make 

silage.  

Nutrition & 
Production 

�³������high quality triticale or wheat silage can 
maintain a competitive level of production 

when incorporated into the diet�³�� 

Focal point 
 

Harvesting winter 

cover-crops can help 

stretch forage 

inventories. 

Compared to corn 

silage, these forages 

are lower in starch, 

higher protein, and 

higher NDF. 

Optimal forage 

quality can be 

achieved when 

harvested in the early 

boot stage (before 

seed head emerges). 

�x�� The rate at which 

quality decreases 

after this stage 

varies by species 


